Mr. Ernest S. Newcombe, 311 Bitting Building, Wichita, Kansas.

Dear Brnest:

Thank you so much for giving me the address of C. F. Newland. No, I did not know that he was ill, and I am glad to drop him a note expressing my hope for his early recovery.

I am complimented to know that your Forrest liked the talk that we made. It was a pleasure for me to be there and to greet many of our old friends.

I certainly will pass on your regards to Henry Shenk and Ray Kanehl.

I am enclosing a Jayhawk Rebounds. Although it is rather old, it is something that I endeavor to write the boys overseas each month. I am now working on another one and will mail that to you when it is finished.

With all good wishes, I am

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH